Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

July 13, 1998

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher and David Ernst.  Selectman Peter Hall was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· A group of Lt. Island residents addressed the Board regarding the Board’s recent decision to license the areas south and westerly of Lt. Island for shellfish grants.  Discussion included questions as to the status of a biologic survey, vehicles on the beach, beach access and expanded use of the Lt. Island bridge and roads.  It was indicated that public hearings will be held and appropriately advertised.  Selectman Ernst recused himself  during the discussion and then rejoined the Board.

· Gerard Lofgren addressed the Board regarding the status of Ash Street.

· Ann Bronsdon addressed the Board regarding the contents of a Cape Codder article.

· Bob Wallace addressed the Board regarding the recent shellfish area closure.

· Gerard Lofgren addressed the Board regarding scheduling a public hearing to establish transfer station fees.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 29, 1998 as submitted.

The Board met with Peter Borelli, Peter Trall and Kathy Shorr of the Center for Coastal Studies who presented two placques regarding shellfishing entitled “Shellfish Habitats and “Shellfishing a Cape Cod Tradition” as gifts to the Town.  Chairman Grossman thanked them on behalf of the Board.

Correspondence:

a) Town Counsel 6/30/98 bill – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve payment of the bill.

b) Memos from the Shellfish Advisory Committee regarding recommendations for review of the procedure for granting licenses; establishment of a shellfish area off Lt. Island; recommendation that no more grant license applications be accepted and criteria for eligibility for a grant – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to take these letters under advisement.

c) Personnel Board’s recommendation for a $200 stipend for the Herring Warden – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the stipend as recommended by the Personnel Board.

d) Letter from Jim Wolf and Irene Paine regarding Lt. Island property at the end of Heron Pond Road – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously that the Town Administrator look into this matter.

e) Charter Review – there was consensus that the Town Administrator look into the charter review process.
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The Board discussed:

a) appointments to Saturday Town Meeting Study Committee:

1) On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Clarence Smith.

2) On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Harry Terkanian.

3) On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Mort Inger.

4) On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Paul Fox.

5) On a motion by White, seconded Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Tara Cappello.

6) On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Ann Bronsdon.

7) On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to appoint William Galvin.

b) Application for Installation of Utilities within a Public Way:  Coastal Engineering – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application with the proviso that the owner will pay for any future relocation to permit a public utility (e.g. drainage).

c) Request to Use Town Property:  Friends of the Wellfleet Libraries – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request to use the Town Hall side drive on July 19th from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. for a book sale.

d) Police Department Appointments – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to appoint William P. Quigly, Jr. (Eastham Officer) and Officer David Darakjy as special police officers through June 30, 1999.

e) Harbor and Shellfish State Grants – on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the RFP (bid) documents for the “L” shaped pier; the Massachusetts Small Cities Program Quarterly Activity Report Certification and the Letters of Agreement with TRI for the surveying of Lt. Island shellfish grant areas and the new pier grant proposal.

f) presentation of Agreement with Non-Union employees – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to address this agenda item at the end of the meeting after an executive session.

The Board held a public hearing to consider amending regulation #6 of the Town of Wellfleet Beach Rules and Regulations by adding “… and in Blackfish Creek.” to read as follows:  “Jet skis are prohibited in any Town-owned parking lots or on any Town-owned beaches.  Use of jet skis is prohibited within 500 feet of all Town-owned beaches and in Blackfish Creek.”  Selectman Ernst disclosed that he lives on Loagy Bay which is part of Blackfish Creek.  Selectman White read a fax from George Egosarian and Martha Bassett-Egosarian indicating their objections to the use of jet skis.  The Beach Administrator recommended that a speed limit of “steerage speed” be imposed from Indian Neck south to the western end of Lt. Island.  Discussion included safety, noise, pollution and environmental concerns.  On a motion by
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Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to place a large buoy in Blackfish Creek posted with a speed limit of “headway speed” and 5 m.p.h. and to reconsider the matter of amending the regulation at a later date.

The Board met with Gwen Pelletier of the Lower Cape Cod Community Development Corp. to discuss her request for the Town to participate in a regional housing rehabilitation loan program through the Department of Housing and Community Development, CDBG Community Development Fund.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to participate in this loan program as described by Ms. Pelletier.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously at 9:09 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Ernst – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and to reconvene in open session.

The meeting reconvened in open session at 9:44 p.m.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-1, with White voting against, to agree to the proposed “Performance Appraisal System for Department Heads and Certain Employees” (Appendix A) as amended and the eleven step pay program (Appendix B).

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to instruct the Town Administrator to pursue information regarding costs for supervisor training in relation to the Performance Appraisal System in order to pursue funding at the fall special town meeting.

The Board discussed the use of a Town vehicle by the Assistant DPW Director and the escrow account established in relation to Aesop’s Tables new septic system – the Town Administrator will follow through with further information.

On a motion by White, seconded by Ernst, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:58 p.m.
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